GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 8TH JANUARY 2013 
AT 7.30PM IN ST PETERS CHURCH HALL,GLASBURY
Present:
         Mr  Derek Price (Chairman)
                              Mrs Margaret David

                              Mr David Edlin                              
                              Mr Eric Hoole
                              Cllr Geraint Hopkins

                              Mrs Cheryl Hyde                              

                              Mr Ray Jeffries

                              Mr Andrew Jones
In Attendance:     Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

N

                                                                                                                          ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Derek Price took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     Meeting. There were no declarations of interest
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     Apologies for absence were received from Moira Bridges
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 6th November were approved
(AJ abstained due to the passage of time) subject to the following 

amendments: 

4) Matters Arising – paragraph 3
    This paragraph to be redrafted as follows:-     

    …….poorly drafted he felt most of it was really only applicable to 

   Unitary Authorities and the larger Community Councils –                        
    it was a case of “one size fits all”. It was agreed that DE should write….


The Minutes of the meeting held on 4th December were approved subject 

to the following amendments:
The numbering to be corrected      
 9)  AOB  
       Paragraph 5 to be redrafted as follows:
       Now that Glasbury School had been closed it was felt that PCC’s 
       Gritting Policy needed to be reviewed as children were now obliged
       to travel a greater distance to school often along untreated roads. 
       The  road between Llanigon and Talgarth via Velindre was a case 
       in point. The Clerk was asked to bring this matter to the attention of         MH
       Tony Caine at PCC.
       Paragraph 6 to be redrafted as follows:
       GH repored that the process of consultation and validation of the Powys

       LDP was now running some 2 months behind schedule and that Officers 

       were still considering which of the various “candidate sites” met the 

       Council’s development criteria.

       Paragraph 7 to be redrafted as follows;

       It was noted that Stoney Lane in Velindre became overgrown and 

       virtually impassable during the Summer months and GH was asked to

       establish the Council’s policy with regard to such matters

       A new paragraph to be inserted as follows

       The Clerk to send a letter to PCC explaining the Council’s concerns  

        regarding the issue of speeding in the vicinity of Glasbury Bridge

        based on the draft prepared by DE but incorporating the amendments 

        suggested by DP & GH

     4) Matters Arising
           Speeding in the vicinity of Glasbury Bridge

           Tony Caine had replied  to the Council’s letter explaining  that there 

           was  a moratorium on traffic regulation orders and that he was unable 

           to consider the Council’s request at the present time. GH was under the 

           impression that the moratorium had been partially lifted and it was agreed     MH
           that Tony Caine should be invited to a future meeting.

           Closure of Glasbury School
           In view of  Myfanwy Alexander’s failure to respond to the Council’s earlier

           letter AJ had now written to the Leader of the Council and a reply was 

           awaited.

           Bollards on the road between Glabury and 3 Cocks 
           GH had established that the illuminated bollards were supposed to have 

           been replaced by reflecting bollards and this work would now be put in hand 

           with the rest of the bollards being cleaned.  
           New Notice Board

           The meeting on site between RJ and Vernon Argent had not yet taken place

           due to a bereavement in the latter’s family. 
           The Felindre Singers

           The Clerk had written to Oliver Price requesting an update and was 

           awaiting a response 
 5.  Planning                                                                 
(i) Cwm Farm Tregoyd
There were no objections to the proposal

(ii) The Long Barn,Velindre
                 There was insufficient information for the Council to comment.             MH
                 The Clerk to write to PCC accordingly
                                         
  6.  Literature & Information received                                                                                                                                                                               
(i) Council Tax Reduction Scheme

In future this scheme would be managed and run by PCC as opposed

to the Welsh Government
(ii) Green Valleys Autumn Newsletter
                  Noted
(iii) BBNP – Community Council Charter

Although only part of Velindre lies  within the National Park it was

agreed that the Council should sign up to this scheme and GH was 

asked to make the necessary arrangements.                                              GH
     7)  Financial Matters 
(i) The Clerk’s salary and expenses for the months of  November
and December in the sum of £160 were approved 
(ii) It was agreed to keep the precept for the year 2013/2014 at £3,750 
          but to give consideration, at the appropriate time, to increasing 
          the level of grants given by the Council.  
 8)  County Councillor’s Report                                                                         
             None
 9)  The Clerk’s Performance 
Due to the Clerk’s failure to discharge his duties in a timely fashion DP 
had felt it necessary to write to him on behalf of the whole Council  

expressing their dissatisfaction with the present situation and setting out a timetable for the future production of Minutes and Agendas. Such a 
timetable was enshrined in law and the Community Council expected him 
to adhere to it in future. He should regard it as a “final warning”.
Draft Minutes to be produced within 7 days of a meeting and Councillors 
to let the Clerk have their comments within a further 7 day period.

The revised Minutes to be circulated with the Agenda for the next meeting

              7 days in advance of the meeting 

Minutes and Agendas to be posted on the Council’s website in a regular 

             and timely fashion

             The Clerk confirmed that he would be able to meet the Council’s 

              requirements.    

   10)      AOB

  Graham Day from The Harp had expressed an interest in joining the 

  Council and it was agreed that he should be invited to the next meeting.     DP
           11)     Meeting Dates for 2013 
                      Noted                                                                                                           
              There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.17pm     
